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Message from Mrs Carlyle 
 
As always, it is a busy time in school.  
 
The year 6 pupils will be doing mock SATs in preparation for May and 
the teachers in year 2 are preparing the children for SATs. Year 1 is 
being decorated and the Creative Dragon is being represented in each 
classroom.  
 
Everywhere you look, children are reading to adults, by themselves or 
to their friends. The libraries in both the infant and junior building are 
buzzing with excitement constantly.  The children are keen to share 
their reading diaries and show the teachers how often 
they read at home. They all enjoy being part of the 
reading rewards. Thank you for supporting your 
children in being part of this. 
 
Have a great week. 
 

Mrs Carlyle 
 

This week’s assembly theme is… 
 

Our assemblies this week have focused on International Women’s Day, and as a school we have decided to 
focus on women in sport. Our aim is to ensure all of our girls are engaged in sports and see themselves as 
potential future stars.  

 
In the junior school, we have explored what makes a good female role 
model, by looking at some of the pioneers in women’s football, like Carol 
Thomas BEM, famous for being England’s first UEFA Women’s EURO 
captain. In classes we will be looking at what makes a good female role 
model, by thinking about how successful women in sports link to our school 
values.  
 

In the infant school we are shining a light on the book 
Splash by Claire Cashmore, and exploring how the 
Paralympian began her swimming career, supported by 
her sisters.  
 
In class our pupils will be exploring the book in more 
detail and also getting active with some Disney Dance 
Alongs.  
 
There is support for women of all ages looking to get 
into fitness and sports at This Girl Can.  

Ofsted Parent View 

Thank you to everyone who has 

submitted an Ofsted parent survey. So 

far we have had a total of 33 people 

complete across the two schools – it 

would be great if we had more! If you 

have something good to say about us – 

please share it! 

If you have completed the survey and 

are not happy with the school, I urge 

you to make contact with us so we can 

try to resolve any issues!  

Thank you! 

 

https://www.thisgirlcan.co.uk/disney-dance-alongs
https://www.thisgirlcan.co.uk/disney-dance-alongs
https://www.thisgirlcan.co.uk/


 
 

 

Key upcoming dates:

Monday 6th March Tuesday 7th March Wednesday 8th March Thursday 9th March Friday 10th March 

  International Women’s Day 
Year 5 & 6 girls to come to 
school in sportswear 
 
Gardening & Boys Writing 
Club  

Netball & Origami Club  

Monday 13th March Tuesday 14th March Wednesday 15th March Thursday 16th March Friday 17th March 

  NEU Strike Day  
 

NEU Strike Day  
 

Red Nose Day! 
 
Year R NCMP Checks 

 

***INSET DAY ADDED – Friday 31st March 2023*** 

Communication Summary 

Check here to see if you have missed any communication relevant to your child.  

Find copies of letters here, contact the school office on 02392 663645 or email contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk 

 Year 2 - Reading Information 

 Year 5 - Gilbert White House trip 

 Year 6 - Mock SATs Reminder/Week Change 

 Year 5 & 6 Girls – International Women’s Day 

 Junior School - Short Story Competition 

 Wellies - donations from Year 6 please! 

 Inset day - Friday 31st March 

 Reminder - Nut Free school 

Please remember that you can no longer use Studybugs to contact the school. 

You will need to with call or email the office team. 

 

All parents and carers need to ensure that their child does 

not come to school with any nut based products in their 

lunchbox or as part of their healthy snack. 

It is terrible that we had in incident in school last week 

where a pupil was taken ill due to nut products in the lunch 

hall. 

This is life threatening for some pupils. 

https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents&pid=140
mailto:contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk


 
 

 

Mrs Gaston’s Radical Readers Book Club 

Come to the library to enjoy reading a book.  

Place: Junior Library 

Time: 12:10 to 1:30 every Tuesday 

 

 appreciate some quiet reading time on your own 

 read with a friend   

 listen to Mrs Gaston read to you 

‘Reading should not be presented as a chore or duty. It should be offered as a gift” – Kate DiCamillo 

 

Last week a group of our school value ambassadors 

met with Miss Davies, from King’s Group 

Academies, to talk about online safety.  

 

 

Following this, we are looking at ways we can 

improve our pupil’s and their families’ 

understanding of how to stay safe online, and how 

to report any situations that make them feel 

uncomfortable online. 

 

As part of this, we will be updating our website with a reporting tool. 

Already on our website you can find links to key sites which give you 

more information about staying safe online. We will also be sharing 

weekly updates via this newsletter about key apps and online platforms 

with important information about how to stay safe online. 

We are starting with a guide to staying safe on YouTube. Please note, 

the safest way for your child to use YouTube is for them to access 

YouTube Kids.  

https://www.youtubekids.com/


 
 

 

Our Value Champions this week… 

 

Ronnie  Seahorse Class 
Afsana  Starfish Class 

Karis  Ra Class 
Daisy  Hathor Class 
Max  Minerva Class 
Ruby  Minerva Class 
Jamie  Carroll Class 

 

Tilly  Turtle Class 
Charlie  Seahorse Class 
Thea  Zebra Class 

Jude  Giraffe Class 

 

 

Henry  Turtle Class 

Joseph  Jellyfish Class 

Lockie  Meerkat Class 

Louie  Flamingo Class 

Gracie  Horus Class 
Harrison N Brunel Class 
Haveen  Carroll Class 

 

Ellie  Starfish Class Hayden  Ra Class 
Eden  Horus Class 
Maya   Brunel Class 

 

Year 2 Reynami Neptune Class 
Annira  Neptune Class 

 

Baxley   Wombat Class 
Matilda  Wombat Class 
Emu Class 

Daniella Fiennes Class 
Nellie  Fiennes Class 

 

 Evie  Hathor Class 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

School Calendar 2022 / 2023 

Planned INSET Days: 

 Thursday 1st September 2022 

 Friday 2nd September 2022 

 Friday 2nd December 2022 

 Friday 10th February 2023 

 Friday 31st March 2023 

 Friday 30th June 2023  

 

 

Please note – additional 
bank holiday on Monday 
8th May for the coronation 
of His Majesty King 
Charles III. 


